
Carroll 
Are bees allowed? Yes. There are no restrictions. (No digital citation as there is no code regarding honey 
bees.) 

 

If a nuisance was called: There is no code on which to found a nuisance complaint. 

 

Additional notes: None 

 

Contact: Capt. Mark Heino 

 

Department: Police/Code Enforcement 

 

Title: Police Captain 

 

Email: m.heino@ci.carroll.ia.us 

 

Phone: (712) 792-3536 

 

County: Carroll 


